
Full Floral Department 
with Quali�ed Designers

705-444-5252

Mary Noseworthy, B.Sc. Phm.
Pharmacist/Owner

collingwoodpharmasave@gmail.com
www.pharmasave.com

Mary’s Pharmacy
460 Hume Street, Unit 6

Collingwood, Ontario L9Y 1W6
(705) 444-7997

No appointment necessaryyessarryointment necNo app

SUNDAY MASSES
Saturday Vigil: 4:30 p.m.
Sunday: 9:00 a.m. and 11:00 a.m.

WEEKDAY MASSES
Tuesday, Thursday & Friday 8:30 a.m.
Wednesday 7:00 p.m.

RECONCILIATION
Saturday: 3:30 to 4:00 p.m. or by appointment.

PARISH OFFICE HOURS
Monday: 11:00 a.m. - 12 noon

1:00 p.m. - 4:30 p.m.
Tuesday to Friday: 9:00 a.m. - 12 noon

1:00 p.m. - 4:30 p.m.

CATHOLIC SCHOOLS IN THE PARISH
St. Mary’s Elementary School . . .(705) 445-6132
Our Lady of the Bay Catholic 
High School  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .(705) 445-2043
Notre Dame de la Huronie . . . . .(705) 444-1764

BAPTISMS: Please call the Parish Office.

63 Elgin Street
Collingwood, ON L9Y 3L6

Tel: 705-445-1790
Fax: 705-445-9659

Email: stmarysco@archtoronto.org
Web: stmarysco.archtoronto.org

ST. MARY’S CHURCH

Every Friday: 
HOLY HOUR

7:30 a.m.
Exposition of the 

Blessed Sacrament.

The Society of 
St. Vincent de Paul

President: 
Adrian O’Connor
Tel: 705-444-0999

https://ssvpcollingwood.ca

COMPLIMENTS OF MCNULTY PRINTING – 12 STEWART ROAD, COLLINGWOOD, ONTARIO 705.445.5024

12 Stewart Road (off High)

Collingwood, Ontario

705.445.5024
mcnulty@mcnultyprinting.com

www.mcnultyprinting.com

WINDOWS and GLASS

Robert Gill

LOCALLY OWNED AND OPERATED 
BY BRENT AND RACHEL KELLY
285 First Street, Collingwood

River Bend Plaza, Wasaga Beach

REMEMBER... Let our advertisers know you saw their ad here

295 Pretty River Parkway
Collingwood, ON  L9Y 4J6

(705) 445-8511

(519) 599-5238
www.odonnell-lift.ca

CINDY LEWIS, B.Sc., D. Ch.

LAURIE LANG, B.Sc., D. Pod.M.
RYAN SMYLIE, H.B.Sc., D.Ch.

252 Hurontario Street
Collingwood, ON  L9Y 2M3

Tel: (705) 445-4631
Fax: (705) 444-9268

clewisoffice@bellnet.ca

Chiropodist/
Foot Specialist

W. D. Redick & Assoc. Inc.
Collingwood
Phone: (705) 445-0301

The values of our past

provide peace of mind today.

The largest 100% Canadian
multi-product insurer. 

Home   Auto   Life   Group
Business   Travel   Farm

A�liated with
Carruthers & Davidson

404 Hurontario Street, Collingwood, ON L9Y 2M8
Tel (705) 445-4700  Fax (705) 444-4700  O/b 1728273 Ontario Inc.

www.chattersonfuneralhome.com

East End Variety
256 Ontario Street

705-445-9919
Open Daily 7-10

Milk, Bread, Soft Drinks, Snacks,
Lottery, Blackbird Pie Co, 

Fresh Frozen Pies, Magazines
and More

Fr. Charles Forget, Pastor

Jay ne Williams, 
Office Administrator

Emilie Spence, Sacramental 
Co-Ordinator/Youth Minister

SMYMCollingwood@gmail.com

Catholic Women's League
President: Jean Stewart 

(705) 445-2151

The Knights of Columbus 3rd Degree
Grand Knight: Angelo Vivona

(705) 446 5147
collingwoodknightsofcolumbus.org

The Knights of Columbus 4th Degree
Faithful Navigator: Domenic Sanfilippo

(705) 445 7615

HOLY COMMUNION FOR SICK, SHUT-INS: Holy
Communion is brought regularly to sick and shut-ins. Please notify
the rectory.

MARRIAGES: Couples planning to get married must contact a
priest one year in advance for an appointment.  They must also
receive personal preparation for entering marriage.  Please do not
book the time and place of your reception before your appointment
with the priest.
If either party has gone through any form of civil or religious marriage
with another person, the priest is not permitted to set a date for the
wedding until the Bishop’s Office has been consulted.

PARISH REGISTRATION: All parishioners should be registered.
Registration cards can be found in the Church foyer or at the parish
office. Would you kindly notify the office when you are moving out of
the parish.

BULLETIN NOTICES must be received at the parish office by
Wednesday at noon. Announcements will appear for no more than
two weeks, and should contain only pertinent information. Please be
brief.

Toni Blanchard
M.Sc.A., SLP (C), Reg. CASLPO
Speech-Language Pathologist

391 First St., Suite 201
Collingwood, ON

705.441.6691
tblanchard@collingwoodspeechtherapy.ca

A new 
lifestyle awaits...
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80 HIGH STREET, COLLINGWOOD

SERVICE CENTRE

705-445-3421
www.kellsservicecentre.com

185 Hume Street.
Collingwood, Ontario
L9Y 1V8

1-705-443-8377 (t)
1-705-443-8980 (f)

ironside@ironsidelaw.ca

Ironside 
Law Firm
James A. Ironside LL.B.

Check out our wide selection of sausages, porchetta, cheeses, salami, prosciutto, cappacola, calabrese, seafood, honey and maple syrup.   
7941 HWY 26, STA 705-428-0196  



 
                                                              
  
 
 
 
  
 
 

   
 

 
 
 
  

 
  
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

  
 
 
 
Tuesday November 23rd  
  8:30am Living & Deceased Members of the 
   Spreitz Family 
   Requested by Catherine Sprietz 
Wednesday November 24th   

 7:00pm +Victor Szuta 
  Requested by the Cudney Family 

Thursday November 25th   
8:30am  +Jill Wright 
 Requested by Ken wright 

Friday November 26th  
 7:30am HOLY HOUR 
 8:30am UNANNOUNCED MASS 

Saturday November 27th  
3:30pm               Confession 
4:30pm Living & Deceased Members of the Russ Family 

Requested by Geraldine & Frank Bondi 
Sunday November 28th  
9:00am +Karen Quilao & Tomasa Malabanan 
 Requested by Glendarlene Malabanan 
 
11:00am +Anthony Wihby 
 Requested by Marilyn Wihby 
   
 
 

 

Offertory Nov 14th        Inc PAG $3,232.00 
 
ShareLife Nov 14th        $45,683.00 
 

Shepherds Trust          $ 2,800.00 

 

The Sanctuary Lamp burns  

For the St. Mary’s Parishioners  

PLEASE PRAY for the SICK 
And all those afflicted in mind, 
Body and spirit, especially:   
Audrey Stover, Chelsea Cando, Joe Schillaci, Dorothy 
Dynes, Larry Voisin, Lexie Bruce,  
 

 

FEAST OF CHRIST THE KING 

PLEASE PRAY for the 
RECENTLY DECEASED 

Carole Poirier, James Haight  

Sacramental Update: 
We are already well on our way celebrating sacraments this year 
for our candidates who were registered in 2019. We will have 
registration open for First Holy Communion and Confirmation in 
January 2022 - for candidates who did not make it to this Fall's 
celebration, and for all those in grade 2, 3, 7, and 8 who feel 
prepared for their sacrament. We will let you know in the new 
year when registration will be open and how to sign up for the 
preparation course.  
If you have any questions, DO NOT contact the school, please 
contact Emilie, our Youth & Sacramental Coordinator, 
at sacramentsstmarys@gmail.com. Alternatively, you can phone 
the parish office and speak to her directly.  
We will be in touch soon! God Bless. 

 

We remember All Souls Masses  
 
If you would like to remember your “loved ones” in the Masses 
through the month of November please pick-up an offering 
envelope at either entrance to the church, fill it out and put it in the 
box provided.   

 

 

 

CWL NEWS 
 
The CWl are going to be collecting again  
for the homeless, this year we are 
concentrating on the homeless of Collingwood.  
We will run this from Nov 20th to Dec 17th.  There will be 
boxes placed at each entrance for your donations.  
Toiletries such as toothpaste, brushes, soap (no liquid), 
shaving items, ibuprofen or Tylenol, socks, undergarments 
(new only), scarves, mitts & hats.  Gently used winter coats 
and sweaters. Boxes will be at the entrances of the church 
for your donations. 

 

 

The programs of St Vincent DePaul at St Mary’s 
“Celebrating 50 years at St Mary’s” 

The local chapter of St Vincent DePaul was set up in May of 1969. 
“Vinnies” Christmas Cheer” 

In 2017, we were approached by a local donor about a special Christmas 
program they wanted to fund on a confidential basis. Their idea was to make 
a substantial gift to a number of families who were in particular need. They 
made available several thousand dollars for this program and they wanted to 
partner with SSVP to identify needy families and arrange for the money to 
be presented to the families selected. We have named this program “Vinnies 
Christmas Cheer” and will be running it again this year for the 4th year. The 
program is funded entirely by the donation specifically for the purpose. No 
'poor box' funds are used. Thanks to all St Mary’s parishioners for helping 
support our programs with their donations – confidential or otherwise. If you 
have an idea for a program to assist the poor that you would like to support, 
please let us know.  
Please visit our website and consider making a one-time or a 
sustaining donation. https://ssvpcollingwood.ca/ 

 Food Bank     

 Helpline 

 Summer Camp 

 School Outreach 

 North of 60 

 Good Food Box 

 Education Fund 

 Back to School  

 Seniors Thanksgiving 

 Vinnie’s Christmas Cheer 

 

UPDATE: MUSICAL CHANGES AT MASS 
Throughout the pandemic, according to Government policies, 
recommendations and rules, we have seen and experienced many 
adjustments to liturgy at Mass with the removal of hymnals (at the outset 
of the pandemic because there was concern about how the virus might be 
spread and the need to clean everything in between each Mass).  Singing 
among the congregation was also discouraged for the same reasons as to 
eliminate the spread of the virus.  If the parts of the Mass were sung it was 
the musician(s) and a cantor covering these on their own.  Many parishes 
resumed the sung Mass parts at some point while others left that solely to 
the music ministry.  From parish to parish, there were slight differences in 
practice but generally, all parishes received the protocols to be observed 
from the Archdiocese of Toronto that in turn got their protocols for 
implementation from the Ontario Government with recommendations from 
Health Ontario. 
A few weeks ago, the Archdiocese updated all parishes with the news that 
we could resume congregational singing which also means a return of the 
hymnals to the pews, while pamphlets and books were allowed in the pews 
as far back as 6-months ago when a ban on pamphlets and the sale of 
objects was lifted.  Parishes were not obligated to immediately return to 
some previous pre-pandemic practices and observations but could 
implement them according to their own needs and circumstances.  In the 
months prior to and after my arrival, the practice at St. Mary’s was such 
that the parts of the Mass were said and not sung. 
Going forward, our parish will implement the suggested changes on the 
First Sunday of Advent, (next week), the beginning of the new Church year 
and calendar.  While the ‘Gloria’ is not sung throughout Advent as we save 
our jubilation for the Feast of Christmas, we will resume the singing of the 
parts of the Mass (the Holy, Holy, Holy, the Memorial Acclamation, and the 
Great Amen, etc.). 
Of course, we still face the unpleasant and awkward reality of trying to sing 
while wearing a facemask.  While previously, singing by the congregation 
as a whole or as individuals was halted, some, perhaps even many 
continued to sing in their masks, a kind of lived and heartfelt response to 
the old hymn, How Can I Keep From Singing? 
Personally speaking, while all parishes were basically following the health 
advice handed along by the Government with constant changes and 
adjustments, I saw and we sadly experienced what it did to liturgy in the 
celebration of the Mass.  While we followed the changes, it was (and should 
be) with great lament on the part of the people of God, for God deserves 
our praises sung to Him, as the scriptures repeatedly command.  Sacred 
Scripture and the Psalms do not ‘suggest’ to us that we might sing out to 
God but that we should, we must, for He is our God and Saviour.  We 
should never be easily ready to give up that which is due and right before 
God as well as what it does to the heart of the faithful who sing to the Lord.  
If we don’t have sadness in our hearts that we were not able to sing for 20-
months, something is spiritually amiss in us and in need of correction.  This 
reality is found in the rubrics of the weekday and Sunday Lectionary where 
it states: “The Gospel Acclamation is sung or it is omitted”. 
As of the First Sunday of Advent, we will resume singing both the 
Processional and Recessional hymns as well as the various sung parts of 
the Mass.  As a presider, I will need to get my own mind back in the frame 
of intoning certain parts of the Mass that until this point have been spoken 
and it will be, undoubtedly, a re-learning curve for us all. 
St. Cyril of Jerusalem said, “Take courage, toil and strive zealously, for 
nothing will be lost.  Every prayer you make, every psalm you sing, is 
recorded”.  St. Augustine said, “I feel that our souls are moved to the 
ardor of piety by the sacred words more piously and powerfully when 
these words are sung than when they are not sung, and that all the 
affections of our soul in their variety have modes of their own in song and 
chant by which they are stirred up by an indescribable and secret 
sympathy.”  

 

Gardens: ‘Thank You’ to Two Parish Women 
 

 

On behalf of all parishioners of St. 
Mary’s I would like to both 
acknowledge and thank Jean Stewart 
and Mary Thompson who worked so 
hard and tirelessly this summer and 
fall, to maintain the gardens that adorn 
the front of the church and trail north 
to the statue of Our Lady of the 
Eucharist.  These involved women 
approached me when I first arrived, 
asking for permission to weed and 
take care of the gardens as my 
predecessor, Fr. Gerard, had always 

predecessor, Fr. Gerard, had always previously served in the botany 
department. Since I wouldn’t know a petunia from a potato, I very 
reluctantly replied (not) with affirmation.  And thus, all things involved 
with garden maintenance and care ensued at the hands of these two 
women who spent long hours in heat and humidity and with their love 
of gardening in tow, to make our parish garden beds flourish with 
colour.  As well, they performed the sad task of packing up the 
gardens for their winter rest.  We thank them for their time and talents 
quietly shared behind the scenes, though their love, care and work 
were visible to us all.  (Fr. Charles) 
 
 
FEAST OF CHRIST THE KING AND ADVENT 
All things, outside of God, have a beginning and an ending.  God, who 
has no beginning or end, is the One who created all things to have a 
start and a conclusion.  Jesus said that He was “the Alpha and the 
Omega”, which is to say that there is no created thing that does not 
have as its beginning, God.  There is a pattern in all things, including 
our very lives, that have a beginning that move them forward but also 
to an ending, a culmination.  Yet it is only in and through God that the 
end of all things – what we call death – should have the hope and 
possibility of continuation and life which was won for every human 
soul when Jesus submitted Himself into our hands and crucifixion. 
The Feast of Christ the King the Church observes in celebration 
marks not only the end of the Church year but also highlights the 
reality that over all things that have their beginning and ending in Him, 
He is truly King of all.  Does the world we live in now live largely 
according to the Life, Death and Resurrection of Jesus?  Sadly, no.  
We have this human tendency to fail to put praise and worship where 
it rightly belongs and instead worship that which is false, finite and 
cannot save. 
Following the Feast of Christ, our King, Advent immediately begins 
with a welcome reminder that all things can be restored and renewed 
in Christ Jesus.  We ‘wait’ as did the people of the promise for the 
long-expected Messiah to come – and He did!  But people either failed 
to recognize Him or, if they did, forgot Him.  
One of the most precious realities of our Catholic faith is that it is 
renewable.  Each season of the Church year provides us with rich 
opportunity to begin again, to start over, to start again.  Advent is not 
merely the four-week countdown to Christmas, especially in a world 
that for months before December 25th has already been celebrating 
it.  Our Advent of active waiting is meant to assist us in realigning 
ourselves once again for the coming of Jesus.  We recall that He 
came in history, He comes to us in mystery, and He will come again 
at a time we do not know.  And so we wait and watch for the promises 
of Christ to be fulfilled again in our own lives and in the life of the 
world.  We want to see Jesus and experience Him truly in His manifest 
appearances to us every day – if we are looking and waiting.  (Fr.C) 
 

 

 

mailto:sacramentsstmarys@gmail.com
https://ssvpcollingwood.ca/



